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What is not part of our school uniform 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Physical Education 
 

T-shirt or plain sports shirt – No football or other sport colours 
Black leggings, joggers, or shorts  
Trainers (note if these are not black/white they should be carried and changed in to at PE) 
 
Classes involved in swimming throughout the year can bring any swimming costume/trunks 
they have and are welcome to wear leggings, shorts, or t-shirts on top. 
 
Please wherever possible ensure that all items of clothing are clearly labelled, particularly 
ties, sweatshirts and blazers which are often lost. 
 
For young people who have PE in period 7 (Mon –Thurs) or period 4 (Friday) there is no 
requirement to change back into uniform at end of school day. 
 

S6 Pupils  
 
Black blazer with school badge 
Braiding is optional as there is an additional cost. 
(Coloured braiding for S6 blazers is available from  
www.border-embroideries.co.uk or www.logoxpres-schoolwear.co.uk 
 
School Captains are offered identifying braiding for their blazers, and this is also 
available from the suppliers above. 
 
Plain white shirt or blouse with our blue Broxburn academy S6 school tie 
Plain black jumper or Broxburn academy sweatshirt/NEW mid layer/hoodie or 
zoodie. 
 
 
 
 

 

• Any item which displays markings or a brand other than the school logo. 

• Belts which are not plain black or with for example logos or adornments. 

• Ripped or netted tights 

• Ripped or studded jeans/trousers/shorts/skirts 

• Football or other sports shirts/tops. 
 

http://www.border-embroideries.co.uk/
http://www.logoxpres-schoolwear.co.uk/
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Summer uniform S1-S6 

 
Our young people have asked for shorts to be added to our uniform.  
 
We have listened and have agreed with young people that plain black (no logos) knee 
length shorts can be worn in the summer months from April to June and from August to 
September. 
 
To mitigate against our concerns regarding shorts being worn in practical subjects e.g.  
Science/Food technology /Practical woodwork/ Craft and Design Technology (CDT) the 
shorts should be plain black, knee length and loose fitting. 

 

 
Support for our families 

 

We do not want our uniform to be a barrier for any family.  
 
Information on free school meals and clothing grants is available at: 
 
https://www.westlothian.gov.uk/mealsandclothing 
 
Or  
 
https://schoolbank-westlothian.org 
 
If you need any support with the application process, then please contact the school. 
 
We will always look to support our families; we just need to know what is needed so please 
contact your young person's Head of House or the school office.  
 
We have a supply of school uniform items which can be accessed by any young person who 
needs it. 
 

https://www.westlothian.gov.uk/mealsandclothing
https://schoolbank-westlothian.org/

